受験番号	氏名	
------	----	--

2021年度

武蔵野学院大学

国際コミュニケーション学部 国際コミュニケーション学科

一般選抜第2回入学試験 2021年3月16日実施

英 語 (100点 50分)

_	注	意	事	項	

- 1 試験開始の指示があるまで、この問題冊子の中を見てはいけません。
- 2 監督者の「解答はじめ」の指示があった後、速やかに問題冊子と解答用紙 の両方の所定欄に受験番号と氏名を記入しなさい。
- 3 この問題冊子は、10ページあります。試験中に問題冊子の印刷不鮮明、ページの落丁・乱丁及び解答用紙の汚れ等に気付いた場合は、手を高く挙げて監督者に知らせなさい。
- 4 解答は、解答用紙の所定の欄に記入やマークをしなさい。 例えば、 10 と表示のある問いに対して③と解答するには、次の例の ように解答番号10の解答欄の③にマークしなさい。

(例)

解答番号	解	答	欄	
1 0	1	② ●	4	

- 5 問題冊子の余白等は適宜利用してよいが、どのページも切り離してはいけません。
- 6 不正行為について
 - ①不正行為に対しては厳正に対処します。
 - ②不正行為に見えるような行為が見受けられた場合は、監督者が注意を しますので、注意や指示に従ってください。従わない場合には、不正 行為とみなされる場合があります。
 - ③不正行為を行った場合は、その時点で受験を取りやめさせ退室させます。
- 7 試験終了後、問題冊子は回収します。

英語 筆記 (解答番号 1 ~ 25

第1問 次のAとBの会話を完成させるために、	1	から	1 0	に入るものと
して最適なものを①、②、③、④の中から一つ選び				
マークしなさい。				

ĦĦ	i -r
ш	ΙI

A: I'm looking forward to going camping this weekend.

B: Me too! What's it going to be like?

A: 1

B: Great. I can't wait!

- ① Around 9 AM
- ② It'll probably be warm
- 3 He's a weather reporter
- Sure, it is

間2

A: Let's go to the supermarket to prepare for tonight's party.

B: How shall we go there?

A: 2

B: Good idea! That will save us time.

- ① I'll call a cab
- 2 10 o'clock
- 3 I need to buy many things
- In the food aisle

間3

A: I'd like to open a new bank account.

B: 3

A: Thank you. May I borrow a pen, too?

B: Here you go. Please fill it out and bring it back when you are done.

- 1 No way
- ② It doesn't count
- 3 Sure. This is the form
- 4 Please read and complete this catalogue

問4

A: There were so many good speakers at the conference.

B: I agree. Didn't you think Marc's presentation was fantastic?

A: 4

B: Me too. I can't wait to hear him speak again.

- ① It was about 30 minutes long
- 2 Yes, I thought it was amazing
- 3 They were pretty loud
- ④ I found it rather boring

問 5
A: Happy Birthday, Yuko! I got you a small gift.
B: 5 !
A: Well, it is your birthday. Open it!
B: I wonder what it could be.
① You are present
② You didn't need to do that
③ Congratulations
Many happy returns
問6
A: We have three new students starting on Monday. Can you show them around?
B: 6 . I'll also introduce them to some other students.
A: Thanks. That would be great!
B: You're welcome. I'm glad I can help.
① It's over there
② They are graduating soon
③ That sounds perfect, too
① I'd be happy to give them a hand
問 7
A: I really liked the woman we interviewed yesterday.
B: Me too. She's very confident and has completed a master's degree in international
communication.
A: I'll call her and discuss the position. 7 one more interview with her.
B: Sounds perfect.
① If she must, I'll arrange
② If she's into, I'd arrange
③ If she's interested, I'll arrange
(4) If she will, I'd arrange
問8
A: How are your online classes?
B: I really enjoy them but sometimes there are some technical issues.
A: Oh really? What kind?
B: Well, sometimes the audio and video 8.
① go up
② cut out
③ share screen
① speak up

問 9
A: Have you seen today's news?
B: Not yet. Anything important happen?
A: Well, the Olympic Games 9 due to the pandemic.
B: What a shame!
① have been advanced
② have been hastened
③ have been postponed
4 have started
問10
A: Saori isn't answering her phone, and I have something urgent to tell her. B: That's strange. She hasn't answered my messages, either.
A: She 1 0 out of town. She usually returns my calls immediately.
B: Yes, I guess she's away on business.
① ought not be
② can't be
③ must not be
(4) must be

第2間 次の会話文を読み、以下の設問に答えなさい。

答えは 11 から 15 に入るものとして最適なものを①,②,③,④の中から 一つ選び、その番号を解答用紙の所定欄にマークしなさい。

Janice and Michele are having coffee at a new café.

Janice: So, what do you think of the coffee here, Michele?

Michele: It's pretty good. I got the fair-trade* Guatemala roast. How's yours? *Janice*: Mine's nice, too. Did you realize that all the coffee here is fair-trade?

Michele: Oh, that's right. I totally forgot about that.

Janice: The fair-trade coffee market is growing these days, you know.

Michele: Really? But I heard the majority of coffee sold in the world is actually not fair-trade.

Janice: Yes, it seems like most people are happy getting a cheap cup of coffee and don't really care about the people who grow it or the environment where it comes from.

Michele: Not only that, but they probably don't even know which countries are the main coffee producers.

Janice: So true. I mean, do people even know where Guatemala is?

Michele: I doubt it. But in some countries, fair-trade products other than coffee are getting popular among consumers.

Janice: I imagine that tea is another one?

Michele: Yes, that's right. But there are others as well. Any ideas?

Janice: Well, how about bananas?

Michele: You got it. I read that in the UK, ethically sourced bananas make up about 35 percent of the market overall.

Janice: That much? What caused that?

Michele: A lot of it has to do with consumer pressure.

Janice: So, I guess that if people start demanding it, companies begin to take notice. I wish more businesses would get on board.

Michele: Yes, I'm definitely going to spread the word about this cafe for starters. I hope more people here will gain an understanding of the added value of fair-trade products.

Janice: Me too. If more people were aware that poverty could be decreased and environmental sustainability** could be achieved in producer countries by buying fair-trade goods, they might seek out such products more often.

Michele: I heard that one of the major chocolate manufacturers in the UK recently announced that only fair-trade certified cocoa beans would be used in their products from next year. Perhaps this will start a trend.

Janice: That's wonderful. I hope companies in our country will soon follow this, too.

^{*} fair-trade フェアトレード

^{**} sustainability 持続可能性

問1 11

According to the conversation, what are most people concerned about when buying coffee?

- ① The conditions that coffee producers must live in.
- ② The cost that they have to pay for it.
- 3 Having knowledge about the countries in which it's produced.
- ① Understanding what fair-trade products are available.

問2 12

The women concluded that fair-trade bananas became popular in the UK largely due to...

- ① the fact that companies promoted the idea to their customers.
- ② marketing campaigns being successful in selling the concept.
- 3 shoppers becoming more informed about fair-trade products.
- (4) the decision of one major chocolate manufacturer in the UK.

問3 13

What seems to be true in the country where the women are?

- ① Fair-trade products are being marketed aggressively.
- ② There is no progress regarding growth in the fair-trade market.
- 3 There are some signs that fair-trade products are entering the market.
- Consumers are strongly demanding for more fair-trade products.

間4 14

Why is the UK chocolate manufacturer mentioned?

- ① Because it demonstrates a positive step towards more ethically sourced products.
- ② Because cocoa beans are the cause of much poverty in developing countries.
- 3 Because the company is one of her favorites.
- Because the company is showing how trendy it is.

問5 15

Which of the following was not mentioned about fair-trade products in the conversation?

- ① Buying them can help the environment.
- ② Some products are getting more market share in certain countries.
- 3 Poverty can be reduced in producer countries by buying them.
- 4 The majority of fair-trade products are sold in the UK.

第3間次の2つのメールの文面を読み、以下の設間に答えなさい。

答えは 16 から 20 に入るものとして最適なものを①,②,③,④の中から一つ選び、その番号を解答用紙の所定欄にマークしなさい。

To: BCC <all employees>

From: <TowlensJaniceA_CEO@bestbrandinternational.us>

Date: February 20, 2021 RE: A message from the CEO

To all employees:

As many of you may already know, Best Brand International has been in the news recently as a result of an incident involving one of our employees. Specifically, an employee posted an inappropriate comment on his private social media account not realizing it was a shareable post. Subsequently, the post was shared widely on other social media platforms. Because his place of employment was public on his account, our company has become the target of negative publicity* with several online groups organizing boycotts of our products. We wanted to keep you aware of our ongoing response to the situation.

First, we have already taken disciplinary action against the employee by placing him on unpaid leave for six months. The employee has deleted all his social media accounts. Further, we have posted an apology on our official website and all social media accounts, all of which can be viewed at the below link.

https://bestbrandinternational/csr/internalweb/apology/english/

Additionally, we are working with organizations such as "Immigrants International" and "Together Immigration Global" to develop an in-house training workshop that all employees will be required to take. We hope these actions will prove that we are serious about supporting immigrant populations around the world. Our Corporate Social Responsibility Department** is also identifying how we can assist local immigrant communities through volunteer and fundraising activities.

Finally, an updated employee social media policy including additions for account privacy settings is being sent out in a separate email from the Human Resources Department***.

In closing, we would like to strongly remind you that your responsibility to Best Brand International does not end when you are off the clock****. We must always remember to honor our differences. Best Brand International will not tolerate discrimination including age, sex, race, color, religion, ethnicity, sexual orientation, gender identity, national origin, citizenship, disability or any other legally protected basis under federal, state of local laws.

We know that together we can get through this challenging time in our company's history and emerge stronger in the end.

Yours sincerely,

Janice A. Towlens

CEO, Best Brand International

^{*} publicity 評判

^{**} Corporate Social Responsibility Department 企業の社会的責任推進部

^{***} Human Resources Department 人事部

^{****} off the clock 勤務時間外の

To: BCC <all employees>

From: <TowlensJaniceA CEO@bestbrandinternational.us>

Date: February 25, 2021

RE: A message from the CEO (UPDATE)

To all employees:

I am writing to give you further updates on the developing situation I described in an email earlier this week. Since then, we have been receiving increasing public pressure regarding the way we handled the situation with the employee. We have, therefore, decided to terminate the contract with him, effective immediately. We believe this is the most effective way to move forward.

Regrettably, I must also inform you that due to the downward trend we have experienced in US sales since this situation began, we are now forced to temporarily reduce our staff in all our American branches. Those employees affected by these cutbacks will be contacted later this week directly from the Human Resources Department.

As we navigate these trying times, we are hopeful that we will see better days soon.

Best regards,

Janice A. Towlens

CEO, Best Brand International

問1 16

Why was Best Brand International getting attention in the media recently?

- ① Because they had to fire several employees.
- ② Because their brand image suffered due to quality issues.
- 3 Because of an employee's bad behavior.
- Because of their CEO's discriminatory comments.

問2 17

According to the CEO's first email, all employees of the company will...

- ① not be paid for half a year.
- ② be required to take a class.
- ③ have to apologize for their actions.
- 4 delete private social media accounts.

問3 18

What is true about the company's employee social media policy?

- ① Employees are no longer allowed to have social media accounts.
- 2 Additional rules were added to it.
- 3 Definitions of discrimination were updated.
- ① Differences will be honored more responsibly.

問4 19

According to the emails, which best describes how Janice A. Towlens views the current situation?

- ① It's difficult, but the company must settle on a worse image.
- ② While it's a challenging time for the company, in the end all will fail.
- ③ It's one of the best years for the company in recent memory.
- ① The challenges are an opportunity to become a better company in the future.

問5 20

What was likely the cause for decreased sales in the US market for the company?

- ① Consumers heard negative feedback about the company from a former employee.
- ② People were buying fewer of the company's products due to negative publicity.
- 3 Less money was used for marketing purposes in the US.
- 4 Online influencers were promoting the company's products.

権の関係により) 掲載ができま	せん。	
	権の関係により	権の関係により掲載ができま	権の関係により掲載ができません。

問1 21 What is the author's opinion on preserving endangered languages and social networks? ① Social networks could create a new platform to save endangered languages. ② Social network users should only use English, which is globally accepted as one of the most common languages. ③ Endangered languages and social networks are unrelated. ④ Social networks are driving endangered languages to extinction.
問2
問3 23 Which is true about the efforts made toward endangered languages by large technology companies? ① No company takes such an approach toward endangered languages. ② Only Microsoft has started projects to preserve some endangered languages. ③ Google, Microsoft, and Facebook have started projects for endangered languages during the same year. ④ Google and Microsoft had already started their projects before Facebook did.
附4 24 Which view does the passage best support? ① It is hopeful for users of an endangered language to see their language on Facebook. ② It is meaningless to take any approach to endangered languages. ③ English is sufficient as the only available language on SNS. ④ Users of endangered languages do not focus on preserving their languages at all.
問 5 2 5

According to the passage, what is possible once endangered languages become translation options on Facebook?

- ① Crossing international borders
- ② Accessing various information
- ③ Leaving behind one's language
- Traveling the world using the translation system

武蔵野学院大学 国際コミュニケーション学部 国際コミュニケーション学科 一般選抜第2回入学試験 解答用紙 2021年3月16日実施

受制	食番号													*						
氏	名																	/		
]	解 名	答 欄				解 答	> 欄			角	 军 答	欄	T			2 答	欄		
1	(1)		200	4	11.	1		3	4	16	1	2	and the second	1	21	•		3 4		
2	•	2	3	4	12	1	2		4	17	1		3 (1)	22	1	2	• 4		
3	1	2		4	13	1	2		4	18	1	•	3 (1)	23	1	2 (3 6)	
4	1		3	4	14		2	3	4	19	1	2	3 (24		2 (3 4)	
5	1		3	4	15	1	2	3	•	20	1	•	3 (1)	25	1	• (3 4)	
6	1	2	3	•																
7	①	2		4																
8	1		3	4																
9	1	2		4																
10	1	2	3																	
配点	1~	10	各3/	点		11~	15	各 3 /	点		16~3	20 名	子2点			21~2	25 名	5点		
	*				(;	*					*					*				
下線	部の日	本語	でのま	ミとめ	(150	字以	内)													
ユ	ネ	ス	7	は	`	世	界	に	は	6	0	0	0	以	上	の	言	語	が	
あ	b		そ	の	半	数	が	今	世	紀	の	終	わ	り	ま	で	に	消	滅	
																	ļ			
す	る	٤	予	測	し	て	V	る	0	イ	タ	y	ア	語	に	類	似	し	た	
П	マ	ン	ス	語	· 0,) <u> </u>	_ ,	D	で	あ	る	コ	ル	シ	カ	語	t	同	様	
に	N	間	違	V	な	<	消	滅	す	る	言	語	논	し	て	分	類	さ	れ	100
て	٧١	る	0)	<mark>ග</mark>	٢	논	は	\ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \	\$	は	や	家	庭	内	で	子	供	達	
が	母	語	논	L	て	I	ル	≥	カ	語	を	学	ん	で	٧١	な	V	۲	بح	
を	20点	味	す	3	O					150		*		.		*	A - 201			

※の箇所は記入しないでください